required if exact
needed.

calibration

is

For best results, the value of the
external reference voltage should
be between +0.5 and +2.0 volts.

BINARY CODED DECIMAL (BCD) OUTPUTS.
The 1, 2, 4, 8 multiplexed BCD out
puts are available on connector
pins A7, A8, A9 and AlO respective
ly. When digit 4 enable (pin A2)
goes to a "high"
logic
level
--TZ.er6l ,-- the l, 2, -4 and 8 BCD out-
puts represent digit 4, the most
significant digit. When digit 3
enable (pin A3) goes "high", the
BCD outputs represent digit 3, and
so on, to the least significant
digit. For connector pin informa
tion refer to figure 4. Digits are
scanned from most significant to
least significant digit. Each digit
goes "low" for approximately 1-2/3
milliseconds, and there is no gap
between successive digit enables
except when the meter goes into
overload.
For the BCD outputs,
"high" = true = +5 �alts.
STRCEE. If the STRC2E output is
required, a jumper must be added
between pin 84 of the edge connec
tor and pin 26 of ICL7135 CU2). The
strobe will then be available on
pin B4 of the mating connector. the
The strobe output consists of five
negative-going pulses which occur
once for each measurement cycle,
after the end of the full measure
ment cycle. They are intended for
use in transferring the BCD output
to external memory devices. The
pulses are each approximately four
microseconds wide. The first one
occurs in the center of the digit 4
enable
(most significant digit)
pulse. The second one occurs in the
center of the digit 3 enable pulse.
continues through digit 1
This
The
(least significant digit).
fifth pulse is not needed in PM-352
applications.
BUSY (PIN BS). When the meter is in
the process of making a measure
ment, the "busy• output is "high"
C+SVl.
When the measurement is
completed, the "busy• output goes
lvw \VVi.

1. Insert the blade of a· small
screwdriver or pen knife between
case a"nd rear cover, midway on case
above printed circuit connector,
and pry gently outward. Remove rear
cover.

2. Slide meter assembly from case.
Observe that red filter is a loose
piece and will be required for
reassembly.

3. Observe resistor values for R6
compare to table I and
and RB and
figure 5 below. Install resisters
of valuez specified in table I to
obtain desired range.

4. If a decimal point is desired,
refer to paragraph under "Decimal
Point Indication".

5, Clean all solder joints and ad
jacent areas on printed circuit
board to minimize leakage paths.

6�

7. A range modification resistor
set for PM-352 is available from
your distributor, specify NLS part
number 39-356.
Table I.
RANGE

The range of the
changed as follows:

Range Resistor Values
R6

OMIT
100 kOhms 1%
100 kOhms 1%
10 kOhms 1%

DC current measurements can be made
using an externally mounted shunt
resistor. use meter in the two-volt
range and connect shunt resistor
between pins B7 and B8 of the edge
connector.

meter can be

t ����1
�r.
-->�
� "' .- =::.-:t
I��

R6

Component Location
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0flgmator of the digital voltmeter.
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Table II. Shunt Resistor Values
for current Measurement

---------------------------------FULL SCALE
SHUNT
RESISTOR

CURRENT

19.99 Microamperes
199.9 Microamperes
1.999 Milliamperes
19.99 Milliamperes
199.9 Milliamperes
1.999 Amp�res

---------

100
10
1
100
10

l

Kilohms
Kilohms
Kilohm
Ohms
Ohms

Chm

CALIBRATION.

per

1. Allow the meter to warm up for
at least five minutes.

2. Set the power supply voltage to
+5 volts ±2%.

3. Apply DC input signal voltages
as follows:

CURRENT MEASUREMENT.

•\t)�

The value of the shunt resistor
should be chosen as set forth in
Table II. Note that at full scale,
the voltage drop across the shunt
resistor is 1.999 volts. The mea
suring circuit should be
care
fully examined to insure that this
voltage drop does not introduce
excessive error into the measure
ment.

To calibrate the instrument,
form the following steps.

RB

2V
JUMPER
20V 909 kOhms 1%
200V
10 MOhms l%
1000V
10 MOhms l%

POLARITY OUTPUT (PIN All). When the
polarity of the input signal is
r�siti'.·e,
,,. ___ /1.ll goes
"high"
C+SV). When the polarity of the
input signal is negative, pin All
goes "low", This output becomes
valid at the beginning of the ref
erence integrate and remains cor
rect until it is revalidated for
the next measurement. It is valid
when the "busy" output is low.
RANGE MODIFICATION.

Reassemble meter.

If the c�rrent being measured en�
ters pin 87 and exits from pin BB,
the polarity display will be pos�
itive.

without

------------------------------------------RANGE OF
INSTRUMENT
2
20
200
1000

V
V
V
V

CALIBRATION
VOLTAGE
+1.990
+19.90
+190 .O
+990.

V
V
V
V

4. Adjust potentiometer at rear of
meter until display agrees with
input.
S. Disconnect calibration voltage
and pv-..er suppl:r· inp1..t •
MAINTENANCE,
Due to the solid-state construc
temperature-cycled
tion and the
burn-in, your PM-352 is an extreme
ly reliable instrument. However in
the event of trouble, the LED read
outs and the major integrated cir
cuits plug into sockets and can be
easily replaced without soldering.
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San Diego, CA
Phone: 619-521-2161

sales@nonlinearsystems.com

